
February 15, 2005


303 Golanvyi Trail


Vonore, TN 37885-2650

Senator Connie Mack

Chairman

Presidents’ Federal Tax Reform Panel

Dear Senator Mack:

You and former Senator Breaux (Vice Chairman) have been given an historic opportunity to dramatically overhaul our federal tax system as leaders of the new tax reform panel, appointed by President Bush.  I encourage you to lead the panel in a bipartisan manner to truly bring meaningful reform to our federal tax system.

There have been many studies completed at taxpayer expense on methods to revise the tax code and each time reform is sought, more complexity is added to an already unwieldy system.  I encourage you to limit further study and put your efforts and guidance for the commission into a flat tax system to eventually phase out the current tax code without revision.  This is the only practical way to truly bring reform to an already unmanageable system.

The concept brought forward by many who have studied our system for a flat tax option and gradual phase out of the current federal tax code is worthy of your consideration (Wall Street Journal Opinion, January 27, 2005, by Stephen Moore).  Wasting taxpayer money to try and revise, again, our current tax code is folly.

It is time for the Congress to show courage and resolve to represent the taxpayers at this historic time and bring true reform to our federal tax system. Your commission must lead the way with a meaningful proposal.  We need to avoid the traditional compromise solutions that try to please no one and miss the mark for true change toward simplicity and fairness to all taxpayers. 

I encourage you to step up and help lead the Congress through this difficult time and bring true reform to our federal tax system

Sincerely,

Joseph C. Marlette

